
 
 
 

 
 
 

Statement by the Spokesperson of the Secretary-General on the situation in Gaza 
and southern Israel 

 
 
The Secretary-General strongly condemns the killing of three Palestinian children and 
their uncle and the wounding of 13 other civilians by an Israeli tank shell in the Gaza 
Strip earlier today. He is very concerned at an escalating situation in Gaza and southern 
Israel. He reiterates as well his condemnation of rocket fire by Palestinian militant groups 
in Gaza, including from populated areas, against civilian targets in southern Israel. He 
calls on all to respect their obligations under international humanitarian law and human 
rights law.  
 
New York, 22 March 2011 


